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District 14 D- Details 

A Message from District Governor Bill Grager, Jr 

Pennsylvania District 14 –D Lions                                                    December 2019                     

 . As we peruse this Newsletter, we become acutely aware that another calendar 
year is nearly behind us and that the winter season is quickly approaching. I 
hope that you and your families had a wonderful time together in celebration of 
Thanksgiving. An attitude of thankfulness and excitement remains with us 
throughout this month as we prepare to celebrate once again. As year-end cele-
brations permeate our schedule of activities and we reflect on accomplishments 
past, might we be mindful of those less fortunate than we and enter the new 
year with a renewed sense of serving those who desperately need us. May we 
prepare to end this year and begin the new one with a louder and stronger roar, 
proclaiming to our communities and the world that we realize our purpose on 
earth, and that purpose is to serve!    

The second State Council meeting for this Lionistic year was held at the begin-
ning of November. Many wonderful things transpired at that gathering and 14-D 
was well represented: PDG Jerry Reuter was appointed to the USA/Canada 
Forum Board of Directors for a three-year term; Global Service Team Coordina-
tor Lorraine Brown was appointed as the Multiple District New Voices Coordina-
tor. My congratulations to Jerry and Lorraine and I wish you both well as you 
continue your service journey. 

District 14-D was also at the forefront of membership in Pennsylvania.  At the 
Council meeting, we were the only District that chartered a new Club and our net 

membership gain was 44. To date as I am writing, we have 45 active Clubs and our net membership gain is 48. I congratulate all 
our Clubs for the recruitment of new members and retention of current members through engagement. May you all continue to 
grow your Clubs, a phenomenon that enables expanded and enhanced service to our communities. ROAR ON! 

Lancaster VisionCorps’ Eye Drop event on November 22 brought kudos to District 14-D proclaiming our support for the blind and 
visually impaired individuals served by this organization. As our representative, First Lady Sharon Grager rappelled the Holiday 
Inn donning a full lion costume. She even made the front page of the Lancaster Newspaper. We would like to thank all the won-
derful support she was shown as our representative through Club and individual donations for this event, and we thank all the 
Lions who were present at the event to cheer her down the wall. Your efforts were a great encouragement and she is extremely 
grateful for your support. I am sure that all present were very humbled and proud as the announcer expressed appreciation for 
the Lions of 14-D and all our support. Photos from the event appear later in this edition.  

A huge thank you to all Lions who attended the November Zone Chair and Club Officer trainings. I trust that everyone learned 
something that can be utilized in serving in your respective positions. If you have any comments or suggestions, please let us 
know so that we can serve you better and help meet your needs.   

Should any of our Clubs have members who are dropping membership this month, please submit those “drops” by December 20 
so that the Club is not charged for their membership in January. Please note that I am, however, optimistic that our membership 
will remain stable with a very minimal decrease. I am confident that our members are meaningfully engaged in service activities 
and realize their importance to the Club and community. Through continued recruitment and engagement, let’s make this the 
best year ever for our Club membership numbers.  

As excitement grows in the next few weeks, we reflect on those things for which we are grateful. Among many other 
things, I am grateful for each and every one of you and all the wonderful things you do throughout our communities. 
Might we remember that the essence of this season is service: service we provide for each other; service we pro-
vide for those less fortunate than we. As we embrace the excitement of our celebrations, I wish you and your fami-
lies a very joyous and rewarding Holiday Season! May the essence of this joyous spirit emanate through you in the 
new year to come. MERRY CHRISTMAS AND HAPPY NEW YEAR! 

  December 3rd – Millersville Lion-
ess Lions Club Charter Night, 
6:30 PM, St. Paul’s Lutheran 
Church 

December 5th – International 
Leo Day 

December 7th – Willow Street 
Lions Holiday Fruit Sale, 8 AM-
12 Noon, G.R. Mitchell, Willow 
Street 

December 7th – Gap Town Clock 
Centennial Lions Club Christ-

mas Bazaar, 9 AM-12 Noon, Gap 
Fire Hall  

December 25th – Merry Christ-
mas and a Happy Holiday Sea-
son to All! 

January 5th – Baron Stiegel Li-
ons Club Breakfast Buffet, 7 AM 
– 12 Noon, Brickerville Fire Co. 

January 6th – Mountville Lions 
Club Blood Drive, 1:00-6:30 PM, 
Trinity Reformed UCC   



PAGE 2                                 DISTRICT 14 -  DETAILS                                               December 2019 

 

DISTRICT GOVERNORS OFFICIAL VISIT SCHEDULE 

FROM YOUR NEWSLETTER EDITOR:  PLEASE FORWARD YOUR ARTICLES BY DEC 25TH FOR 

THE JAN NEWSLETTER. LET OTHER CLUBS KNOW WHAT YOUR CLUB IS UP TOO!  SHARE 

YOUR PHOTOS!  E-MAIL TO ME AT  anitagordonpalmer@gmail.com (PLEASE 

PUT IN SUBJECT LINE NEWSLETTER AND MARK RETURN RECIPT.) Note 

new email address Thank you! Lion Anita Gordon-Palmer                                        

Dec 3rd Millersville Lions Club Chap-

ter night 

 St Paul’s Lutheran Church 

 Dec 7th  Willow Street Holiday Fruit 

Sale 

 GR Mitchell, Willow Street 

 Dec 7th Gap Town Clock Lions Club 

Holiday Bazaar 

 Gap Fire Company 

 Dec 9th Bareville-Leola-Leacock Lions 

Club O.V. 

Leola Memorial War Bldg 

 Dec 10th VisionCorp Christmas Ban-

quet (Region I) 

 Good And Plenty 

 

 Dec 17th  Mount Joy Lions Club Christ-

mas Dinner 

 The Gathering Place 

 Dec 25th MERRY CHRISTMAS!!!   
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Message from the 1st Vice District Governor, Roy Estes 

   Our concern & prayers go out  to New Holland Sec-
retary Lion James Bronson in the recent fire at  his 
home. 
  Thank you to all who attended our Oct & Nov train-
ing sessions, if you weren’t there you missed out. My 
personal; Thank you to all who presented at the train-
ings. One instructor commented that he learned a lot 
just preparing his presentation. This is what our train-
ing is all about, learning newer individual officer re-
quirements & information, learning new skills and 
working with & to improve the skills of our officers. 
 Well can you believe it! 2019 is almost over and 2020 
is just around the corner.  
Now days you can tell you smart watch to call home, 
tell your home lights to turn on or the home heat 
setting to change, lock & unlock your doors all from 

afar, summon your car from the parking lot, have SIRI you can tell you kids to clean their 
rooms. And it all works perfectly. Oops, not everything changed. Ok Technology is 
great??  Kids are great also. Who remembers the Y2K scare. Didn’t slow Lions down did 
it. As Lions we are needed now more than ever. As you reflect on this past years events 
& accomplishments are you anticipating next year’s needs; in your families in your clubs 
or in your communities and around the world. Are you looking for new 20/21officers 
yet. As you go to holiday events talk about how great Lions are and what you do in your 
community& how you could use their help, invite friends to help at a Lions event.  
At the Nov state council Lion Gerald Reuter was appointed as a member of the USA & 
Canada Forum Committee and Lion Loraine Brown was named New Voices Coordinator. 
I’m sure we will be hearing more and better information in the future, also at our last 
Dist 14D cabinet meeting Lion Lorraine was nominated to be 20/21 2nd VDG both well 
deserved positions, great Job.  Lion Gerry has only missed 2or3 of all the Forums over 
the years, what outstanding dedication to Lions. 
How about Lion Sharon Grager  doing the Eye Drop repelling in less than desirable 
weather to raising money for Vision Core. Again Outstanding.   
NOTE on Feb 29 2020 we will be have an updated Region And Zone Chair training at the 
Brickerville Fire Hall From 9:00 am/3:00 pm. We are also trying to set up some computer 
training to assist in reporting.   

Enjoy the Holidays & Happy New Year. 
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 What a whirlwind the past month has been.  November 
was a month of Leadership and Training.  Within the Dis-
trict, we had Region & Zone Chair Training.  Then we had 
Club Officer Training. There was a lot of information pre-
sented at the sessions along with some great discus-
sions.  My only wish is that more of our Club, Zone, and Re-
gion leaders were in attendance to take advantage of the 
presentations. 
 

I had the opportunity to attend Vice District Governor 
training held at the State Council Meeting weekend in 
Wilkes Barre.  The training included presentations by sever-
al of the Foundations within Lions including the Lions of PA 
Foundation. I learned that any of our clubs can send money 
to the Lions of PA Foundation to be held and invested by 
the Foundation for the club.  While it needs to be money 
that the club does not need for several years, this is an op-
portunity for our clubs to get a better return on their mon-

ey than they otherwise may be able to get on their own. 
 

I was also honored to be selected to attend the Advanced Lions Leadership Institute (ALLI) in Chicago 
along with three other 2nd Vice District Governors from Pennsylvania.  The Institute attendees were 
from all over the USA, Canada, Bermuda, and the Bahamas.  The faculty were from the USA and Can-
ada. The faculty included several Past International Directors including one Immediate Past Interna-
tional Director.  Each group was comprised of Lions from varied geographic areas. For example, my 
group included Lions from Pennsylvania, New York, Wisconsin, Canada, and Alaska.  The pre-
assignment communications were complicated by the different time zones we live in. It was a long 
weekend with a lot of work while at the same time it was exhilarating.  Along with the class work, it 
was a great opportunity to see and hear what other districts and other clubs throughout the country 
& Canada are doing especially for service in their local towns.  I began friendships that will continue 
for years to come and I look forward to seeing my ALLI classmates next year at the USA-Canada Lead-
ership Forum in Nashville. 
 

We have a Regional Lions Leadership Institute (RLLI) coming up in March at the Red Lion Hotel out-
side Harrisburg.  I know that our District GLT Coordinator, PDG Deb Burkholder, will assemble an out-
standing faculty. I urge all club officers, zone chairs, & region chairs who have not yet attended this 
terrific training to consider attending. 
 

I hope everyone has the opportunity to relax and enjoy the upcoming holidays no matter what your 
religious affiliation.  I wish you all a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year. Please stay safe over the 
holidays. I look forward to seeing everyone in the New Year. 

Message from the 2nd Vice District Governor, Dick Sware 
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Cabinet Member Partner in Service Informational Meeting 

Hello Fellow Lions, Lioness’ and Lioness Lions, 
Let me begin by saying how thankful I am to be a part of such a wonderful service organization and of 
the awesome district of 14-D! I do hope that everyone savored their Thanksgiving holiday and will con-
tinue to enjoy your time as you prepare for the Christmas holiday with family and friends! Because we 
are all blessed with a servant heart, we “occasionally” forget to take care of ourselves. Remember to 
take breaths, slow down and attend to your needs during this sometimes-hectic season.  

Our next Partner in Service meeting will be held on Sunday February 16, 2020 at the Willow 
Street Lions Club Building. Wow, yes, I typed 2020! This Lion year is flying by. After this meeting our DG 
will have only 4 ½ months remaining until the end of his term! I believe we have started this year off 
very strong, now let’s continue powerfully and complete it with a bang!! 

A big thank you to Lion Evanna Estes who secured our guest speaker for our upcoming meeting. 
Sara Johns, Executive Director of Mom’s House, will be presenting to our partners in service group dur-
ing the Cabinet Meeting.  Mom’s House, located at 415 S. Queen St., Lancaster, states their mission as 
follows: To empower single parents to break the cycle of poverty through child care, support and re-
sources. Sara will educate us and present to us several ways we can support and donate to the needs of 
this awesome foundation of service.  

The Partners in Service meeting held on November 10th hosted our second guest speaker, Gail 
Rittenhouse, Executive Director of the Lancaster County Food Hub. The Hub is located at 812 N. Queen 
St., Lancaster and exists according to this mission: Serves with faith & compassion, helping their neigh-
bors thrive through sharing the resources they need most: food, clothing, shelter and vehicles.  Gail 
provided us with an abundance of information. When asked, “how can we help”, she replied by reveal-
ing to us their largest needs. As far as clothing, currently the extreme need is winter coats, any size, for 
any age and gender. Personal hygiene items and 1-gallon containers of laundry detergent are also in 
dire need. The Hub, to date, has served over 55,000 people in need, covering the entire county. They 
work closely with all the area food banks as well. As partners and members, we collected almost 100 
pounds of canned soup to donate to the Hub! For more information you can access The Hub’s website 
at: lancasterfoodhub.org. Kudos and many thanks to Lion Jeanie Sware for connecting us with Gail and 
the Lancaster County Food Hub and for delivering all the soup to them! 

After our February meeting, our final time to get together as a Partners in Service group for this 
Lion year will be on Sunday, June 7th. We will discuss our agenda for our last time together during our 
February 2020 meeting. We would like nothing more than to see this group continue to be on fire, have 
it grow in strength, carry on its tradition of service, and as always, having a great time together. Our 
success depends on all of us! 

Have a Joyous and Blessed Christmas and a Happy, Healthy New Year! 
 

“Where there is a need, there is a Lion!” 
Together, We Serve! 
Respectfully, 
Lion Sharon Grager 
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State Council Partners in Service Update 

Our State Council Partners in Service came together on Saturday, August 3, during the first Council 
meeting that was held in Harrisburg. In addition to PIS Lion President Bill Ross and PIS PDG Lion VP Ste-
phen Wagner, those who volunteered to fill other positions for this Lionistic year are: Lion Linda Ship-
man, PIS Chaplain, Lion Cindy Kaufman, PIS Treasurer and Lion Sharon Grager, PIS Secretary. Two prior-
ity points of discussion were: (1) Partners donations that are used for service projects/expenses and (2) 
what service project(s) would we like to engage in. 

For this new year of Partners, we agreed our main objective is to all be on the same page, to be recog-
nized as one group. In the past, it was stated, not all Partners felt included. As we strive for inclusive-
ness, a motion was made to ask ALL Partner members to donate $35.00 to the Partner account. These 
monies will be used for service projects and expenses incurred by the Partners group. The motion was 
seconded and was agreed upon by all attending.  

The Service Projects discussion was based on suggestions that the project should be something we can 
all work on together, building inclusiveness as well as forming new friendships and supporting each 
other in our endeavors of service. Lion Amy Thompkins presented a project idea of Knot-Tied Fleece 
Blankets. A motion was made to accept this as a service project, with a second and all were in favor of 
The Blanket Project. When the meeting adjourned, Lion Amy made a trip to the local JoAnn Fabric 
Store and purchased enough fleece, at a 76% discount, to make 68 blankets.  
 

We convened again at the second State Council meeting during the weekend of November 1st – 3rd, in 
Wilkes-Barre. We had such a great turn-out! Seated DG partners, 1st & 2nd Vice DG partners, PDG part-
ners and International Family partners came together to engage in our project. We even had some 
Seated, 1st & 2nd DG’s attend to help us. The first day we made approximately 40 blankets, after the 
second day we had a total of 72 completed. We packaged the blankets individually and presented the 
DG’s with 4 blankets each to take back to their district, to be used to meet any needs and/or to use as 
examples for further service projects. Some ideas that were shared: give to nursing homes as lap blan-
kets, children’s hospitals/units, larger blankets can be made for homeless shelters, churches to give to 
families in need, for families in need in the clubs’ community, etc. This blanket can be used as a fund-
raising project as well. Set your price accordingly to the cost of the fabric and size of the blanket. 
Themes could be local school sports/school colors, baby, patriotic, Lionism, etc. 
 

I do believe all participants met someone new, enjoyed the fellowship and felt a sense of accomplish-
ment by the end of the second day. Speaking for my district, this project was presented at the 14-D 
cabinet meeting the following weekend. A person from each club received a raffle ticket. Four tickets 
were drawn, 4 lucky people had the opportunity to take a blanket back to their club to spread the 
word about the many possibilities this blanket project has for their community. Typed instructions 
were given to all as well as a list of ideas to get a club started. 
  

Our next Partners in Service meeting will be held during the weekend of the 3rd State Council 
meeting, February 7th through the 9th in State College. Please join us!  
 

Blessings to All, Merry Christmas a Happy New Year! 
Lion Sharon Grager 
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                  NEW MEMBERS  
 
      Member                             Club                         Sponsor 
      

      BRIELLE OLIVIA BROCK  EPHRATA LIONS CLUB   NOT LISTED  

STEPHEN H. FRANZ LANCASTER LIONS CLUB  LION DANIEL SNYDER  

BROOKS R. TREFSGAR LEBANON LIONS CLUB  LION STEPHEN ALLWEIN  

MICHAEL A. WOLFE  LEBANON LIONS CLUB  LION PHILIP HAWTHORNE  

MARK T. BRAUNWARTH LITITZ LIONS CLUB LION STEVE LOWE 

KATHERINE S. CALDWELL MANHEIM TWP LIONS LION SYLVIA MILLER 

MELISSA M. SCHAEFFER  MILLERSVILLE LIONS LION MICHAEL SCHAFFER 

JOHN S. PEPKOWSKI MOUNT JOY LIONS CLUB LION TIMOTHY MAR-

WENDY S. PEPKOWSKI MOUNT JOY LIONS CLUB LION TIMOTHY MAR-

MARK C. PAYONK MYERSTOWN LIONS CLUB LION KEVIN WILLIAMS  

KEVIN WILLIAMS  MYERSTOWN LIONS CLUB LION CARL WENGER 

KENNETH B. BENNETT WILLOW STREET LIONS LION RICK ESHLEMAN 

MELLISA STAUFFER  WILLOW STREET LIONS LION LORI ESHLEMAN 
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The evening of October 10th , Lion Megan Tomsheck was the guest speaker for our Region 3 Rally. Megan 
is employed at VisionCorps in Lancaster as the VP of Foundation & Chief Development Officer. Her 
presentation informed us all of VisionCorps’ mission to empower individuals with vision loss to attain 
independence. This is only made possible through community support. Did you know that VisionCorps 
focuses on and provides employment for people who are blind or vision impaired in manufacturing, food 
processing and administrative services? In addition, VisionCorps provides preventative eye screenings to 
nearly 10,000 children annually! These opportunities are only made possible through community support. 
Megan then proceeded to tell us about their upcoming fundraising event – The 2019 Eye Drop…. Over the 
Edge! 
 
Megan’s presentation was so moving and inspiring, it gave me the courage to accept the challenge and 
go “Over the Edge for” VisionCorps! I could never have done any of this without the many generous 
donations and wonderful support from the clubs and members from 14-D, my church choir family, my 
loving family and many, many awesome friends! As a representative of Willow Street Lions Club and 14-
D, WE donated just under $4,000 to VisionCorps!! This was accomplished in the incredible short amount 
of time of only 6 weeks. It was a first-time opportunity for me to rappel down a 10-story building, in a Lion 
suit. Thank you to Lion Jennifer Eaton for allowing me to borrow your Lion suit, we made the front page!  
 
Many, many thanks to all for your love of service and generous giving. We have the ability make a 
difference in someone’s life every day, all because We Serve! 
 
I am already thinking about Eye Drop 2020, TEAM 14-D! Who’s in? 
 
With Much Appreciation and Gratitude, 
Lion Sharon Grager 
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Happy 14-D Lions supporting VisionCorps  

First Lady Sharon Grager "Over The 
Edge" at VisionCorps' Eye Drop 2019 

Lion Sharon begins her descent 
representing 14-D  

Lion Sharon reunited with DG Bill after safely rappel-
ling 10 stories  
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“SPECIAL LIONS/LIONESS OF DISTRICT 14D”  

DECEMBER, 2019  

JINGLE BELL ROCK!!  

 

Christmas is fast approaching but I’m still enjoying the turkey lefto-

vers, especially having turkey rice soup in the freezer to enjoy on cold 

winter nights. Everyone is planning their Club Christmas party while 

not forgetting the giving to those less fortunate events. There will be 

food drives, toy drives, breakfasts with Santa, visits to homes for the 

elderly, gifts for special families in need. There is no end to the many 

ideas & ways to spread Christmas cheer to those in need. We, meaning 

Lioness, Lions & Leos, are specialists in finding ways to serve. I think 

that by the time this appears in the December District Newsletter, the 

Millersville Lioness/Lions Club will have had their Charter Night & 

established their new status in the world of Lionism. CONGRATULA-

TIONS, & WELCOME to an exciting new journey! My Christmas 

wish for all, is a wonderful holiday season filled with the songs, 

smells, good feelings & the bringing together of family & friends, new 

& old, to celebrate a most wonderful time of the year & the beginning 

of a new year filled with hope & the promise of great happenings in 

your world, our nation & the world of Lionism! From my family to all 

of yours, 

 

 MERRY CHRISTMAS & HAPPY NEW YEAR!  

Lioness “Co” PDG Lion Kathy  
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Hi Lions, 

This is a No Cost to Lions Clubs 

to do a Service Project. 

Just tell Veterans, Neighbors, 

Family members that if they 

have trouble reading, or under-

standing their prescription la-

bels. And Script Talk RX Reader 

will be mailed to them, and they 

will tell you where 

participating pharmacies are. It 

is a loaned Rx reader to those 

that need it. No Cost. When done 

with it, just mail it back to them. 

No extra cost for prescriptions. 

They put a RFID label on the bot-

tom of bottle, and RX reader 

reads the instructions to you. 

They can even put RFID labels 

on cat, or dog prescriptions bot-

tles. 

Veterans and Pharmaceutical 

Companies started this. 

Veterans call their VIST coordinator, and they receive a per-

manent Script Talk RX Reader 

Plus, if you tell Script Talk a Lion sent you, you will receive 

a free case, worth $25.00 to carry your Script Talk Rx Read-

er. 

Any questions call Envision 

1-800-890-1180, or call Lorraine Brown GST 717-517-4679. 
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Millersville Lioness Lions Club Charter Night 

Date: Tuesday, December 3, 2019 

Time: 6:30 P.M. 

Location: St Paul’s Lutheran Church  

(222 North George Street Millersville) 

Menu: Stuff Chicken Breast, Stuffed Shells with Marinara Sauce, 

Sides, Beverage and Desert  

Honorary Guest Speaker: 

PID Cindy Gregg 

Please RSVP by November 20th  

Cost Per Person $20.00 

              

Name:      

# Attending:     Check amount enclosed:    

 

Please make all checks payable to Millersville Lioness Lions Club and 

mail to  

Phyllis Ream 152 Bender Mill Road Lancaster, PA 17603  
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PLEASE JOIN THE BARON STIEGEL LIONS CLUB AND THE 

BRICKERVILLE FIRE COMPANY FOR OUR 2ND ANNUAL 

 

BREAKFAST WITH SANTA ! 

Saturday December 14th 2019 

8:00am – 10:30am 

Brickerville Fire Hall 

Enjoy Pancakes, Sausage, Crafts, And SANTA!! 

**Donations Appreciated but not Required**  
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Advanced Lions Leadership Institute (ALLI) in Chicago  

Group 16 - Group Leader Dick Sware, Paula Umreiko 
from New York, Tom Knudtson from Wisconsin, Carmen 
Portelance from Canada, Tary Youngblood from Alaska  

Dick Sware & Roommate Leo 
Rosales from Texas  

Dick Sware & Institute Faculty 
PID Tom Gordon from Canada  

Dick Sware & Institute Faculty Lion 
Steve Somerset from Canada  
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Dick Sware & Insti-
tute Faculty DG 
Jessi Troester from 
Kansas  

 
The Pennsylvania Contingent:  2nd VDG 
Dick Sware, 2nd VDG MaryAnn Belles, 
2nd VDG Gary Hilbert, 2nd VDG Margie 
Wolff  

The Institute Faculty  Graduated — Dick Sware with PID Tom Gordon; 
PID Mark Hintzmann on the left  

Graduated - Dick Sware with In-
stitute Faculty Lion Steve Somer-
set  
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CC Bill Morgan, Lion Bill-y Ross, Lion Lorraine Brown, and PDG Bill Brown visited Pediatrics Special-
ists in Lancaster, and LGH. They loved seeing the children enjoying the Lion Brady Buggy Wagon. It 
was a heartfelt experience. 
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Lions Brady Buggy Wagon was donated for PDG Bill Brown and Lion Lorraine Brown to Lancaster Pediatric 

Specialists by PA Partners. They entered the New Holland Baby Parade, and won Grand Prize. 

These children very rarely get outside of the hospital. Great Job Pediatric Specialists. True Service in Ac-

tion.ADE 
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PDG with his Bachelor’s Degree from Lions University  

New Holland secretary, James Bronson, recently had an unfortunate situation, but man-

aged to demonstrate his devotion to Lions and also his fellow man.  He had a fire in his 

apartment building.  Fortunately no injuries.  It was however a total loss.  In his haste to 

get out of the building, he did a few things.  First, tried to alert his neighbors, next 

grabbed his Lions club briefcase, and exited the building with no shoes while the fire was 

engulfing the window of his apartment.  He is truly devoted to Lions, and his response to 

the fire showed this.  
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2019-2020 State Council meeting at the Woodlands Resort in Wilkes Barre, Pa  
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Hope y'all enjoy the pictures. There 

were a few that I had to use the 

zoom lens that didn't come out that 

clear. I had a wonderful time and it 

was so nice seeing everyone again. 

I'm slowly getting to remember 

everyone that I've been introduced 

to. As you all know traveling with 

Lion Jim Groff is quite a great expe-

rience and the Lions you get the 

opportunity to meet is unimaginable 

for me. It has been a great 

experience for me as I've only been a 

Lion since March 10, 2015. Take 

care and looking forward to seeing 

everyone in Feb. 2020.  

Lion Ed Baylor 
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AKRON LIONS CLUB 

SPAGHETTI DINNER 

 

DATE: SUNDAY, JANUARY 26TH, 2020 

TIME:  11:00 A.M TILL SOLD OUT 

PLACE:  AKRON FIRE HALL 

 

 

COST:  ADULTS $10.00 

         CHILDREN (6 TO 12):  $5:00 

           CHILDREN  UNDER 6 FREE 

 

 

           All proceeds to benefit 

community projects, Boy Scouts 

and sight conservation 
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Baron Stiegel Lions Club Upcoming Events 
 

November 3, 2019 Breakfast – 7 a.m. to 12 p.m. 

Brickerville Fire Hall 

 
 

December 14, 2019 Breakfast with Santa – 8 a.m. to 10:30 a.m. 

Brickerville Fire Hall 
 

 
 

January 5, 2019 Breakfast – 7 a.m. to 12 p.m. 

Brickerville Fire Hall 

 
 

February 1, 2019 Breakfast – 7 a.m.to 12 p.m. 

Pancakes, Sausage & Omelets 

Brickerville Fire Hall 

    
 

 

March 7, 2019 Dinner In The Dark – 4 p.m. to 7 p.m. 

Brickerville Fire Hall 


